CHEE A Soun WASTE MANAGEMENT
KA 1225 E. MARIETTA

SPOKANE, WASHINGTON 99207-2787

509.625.7878

Fax 509.343.9652

spokanecitysolidwaste.com

November 16, 2012

Penny L. Ingram , Regulatory Analyst

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission, Regulatory Services
Division

P.O. Box 47250

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr SW

Olympia, WA 98504

RE: City of Spokane, Solid Waste Collection Franchise to Sunshine
Disposal, Inc. for the West Plains Annexation Area

-+

Dear WUTC:

As formal notification, enclosed please find a copy of the City of
Spokane’s Solid Waste Collection Franchise, Ordinance No. C34917. On
March 26 ,2012 the City of Spokane sent the WUTC a letter advising the
WUTC that the City of Spokane had annexed under Ordinance No.
C34749 areas of the West Plains, This letter and the attachment is the
City’s formal notification to you that the City has granted a Solid Waste
Collection Franchise to the g-permit holder, Sunshine Disposal, Inc.(
Torre Refuse and Recycling, LLC permit G-260), for the area known as
the West Plains annexation. The term of the Franchise is for a period in
excess of the seven years as required by RCW 35.13.280. Accordingly
the City also intends to exercise its rights as outlined in RCW 81.77.020
and provide solid waste collection services at the end of or revocation of
this Franchise.

To date, Sunshine Disposal, Inc. has failed to respond to the City’s
requests to provide an accounting of all services provided and rates in
the annexed area. The City has granted the Franchise to the g-permit
holder in the franchised area for an effective period in excess of seven
years in accordance with the statute, provided such permit holder abide
by current city of Spokane Ordinances and at a reasonable rate. All
waste collected by Sunshine Disposal, Inc. under the terms of this
Franchise must be disposed of in accordance with City of Spokane
Ordinances.
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Again, this letter is an official notification from the City that it intends to
assert full and exclusive solid waste jurisdiction over this and all other
territory in the City of Spokane, now and hereafter annexed.

Thank you for your assistance. Please contact me, should you have any
questions.

Jﬂﬁﬂ(, R

Scott K. Windsor )
Director, City of Spokane Solid Waste Management

Encl: Franchise ord and map, Boundary Change Certificate

CC: Marc Torre, President, Sunshine Disposal and Recycling, Inc



